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What's Inside | You and Crescent Hill Support the Arts

by Pat Brinson

Ad Lib by Joe Ward 2 Yes, if you attended the 2010 Old-fashioned 4th of July and
Ghosts in the P-D House Crescent Hill Art and Music Festival (CHAMF) you support
the arts. CHAMF and the Crescent Hill Community Council
(CHCCQ) voted to use some of the proceeds from the Art Fair to
4th of July, Do it Again 4 provide an artist-in-residence for Field Elementary for the 2009-
2010 and 2010-2011 school years. We received this letter from
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This edition of the newsletter
includes a membership envelope and several
articles about opportunities to donate time or money to Crescent Hill.
Please join us to make more programs like this possible.
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CHCC Officers

President, Tim Allen

Vice President, Your Name Here
Secretary, Joe Ward

Treasurer, Brian Butler
Parliamentarian, CJ Parrish

The newsletter is published

six times a year by Crescent Hill
Community Council Forum.

301 South Peterson Ave
Louisville KY 40206

To ensure your articles and ads are
included, please get them to us six
weeks before publication.

Issue Deadline
Jan/Feb Nov 15
March/April Jan 15
May/June March 15
July/August May 15
Sept/Oct July 15
Nov/Dec Sept 15

Darrell Ann Driskell handles ads
ddriskil@flash.net or 893-3694

Miriam Forinash, editor can be
reached at: mhforina@gmail.com

Zach Zinser handles invoices.
zach@zinserbenefitservice.com.

Joe Ward, editor emeritis can be
reached at 897-7819 or
warjo@bellsouth.net.

f\!ﬁ
v

The Community Council meets the
first Thursday of most months, at
the Peterson-Dumesnil House, 301
S. Peterson Avenue.

Membership costs $15 a year and
includes the newsletter, a discount
card for Crescent Hill businesses
and a vast array of volunteer
opportunities.

Contact Membership Chair,
Jessica Starost at
jstarost@hotmail.com

The CHCC is a nonprofit
organization that produces this
newsletter and the Crescent Hill
Old Fashioned 4th of July
Celebration.

Next meetings: Thursday,
January 6 at 7:30 pm and
February 3 at the P-D House.

CRESCENT HILL NEWSLETTER JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2011

Ad Lib

Joe Ward

Though the Peterson-Dumesnil House has been nicely
restored by a succession of boards of directors since it was
purchased by the Crescent Hill Community Council in 1982, it is
a very old house. It’s creaky in spots. Its winding stairway, high
ceilings and ornate woodwork speak of a time long past. It is, in
short, a perfect place for ghosts.

The late Jane Ramsey, who worked at the Crescent Hill Branch
Library, told an intriguing story about a ghost she said she saw
there when she was a child. Various spirits have been reported
by other visitors to the house over the years. So it was with some
interest that a handful of members from the current board and
this reporter met investigators from Ghost Hunters Louisville at
the house on an October night.

The ghost hunters are a group The Peterson-Dumesnil

of people interested in gathering
evidence that ghosts do exist, and
they have taken microphones,
cameras, electromagnetic field
detectors, and their own senses to a number of old buildings
around Louisville, including the Conrad-Caldwell House and
Locust Grove. They asked if they might check out the PD House,
and board president Joyce Cossavella agreed.

Elisha Myrick, who the hunters say is their most sensitive
investigator, got vibes from the Brides Room (upstairs, front left)
when she walked in the front door. “I'm sensing a little girl in
here,” she said in the room. “I keep hearing laughter.”

Later, Dee Combs, an aunt of Case Manager & Investigator
Melyssa Fox, said she picked up on a sad woman in the same
room, near the south window. She had a feeling, she said, that
there was something special to the woman about the window. It
was a place, she said, where the woman “would escape for peace
and tranquility, when things were going wrong with her.”

Still later, the women heard boxes being dragged around in the
basement of house, and got a feeling they should leave. Dee said
she smelled kerosene in the basement. “Something happened
there,” she said. “Somebody got hurt. I felt a female presence
there shooing us away to protect us.”

House is a perfect
place for ghosts.

continued on page 4
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Greetings From Our New Membership Chair

Hello there! My name is Jessica Starost, and I
am the new Membership Chair of the Crescent
Hill Community Council (CHCC). I'm excited
to be a part of the Council and looking forward
to serving this great neighborhood. My
husband and I moved to Crescent Hill last year
having no idea what a wonderful community

we were joining. We were
welcomed by an astonishing
number of neighbors, many of
whom, I'm pleased to say, I now
call close friends. That fall was
even better with all of the buzz
over the "Halloween Street,"
where we just happen to live. We
met so many more people just
being out on our front lawn
decorating. Itis truly an
exceptional neighborhood to live
in, and I'm so happy that my
daughter will be raised amongst
the friendliest people in the city.

Though I have just begun my
post, I've learned so much as to
why membership is so

important. For starters, even though
membership only costs $15 per household, the
aggregated revenue helps pay for special
events like the “Old-Fashioned 4th of July” and
“the Easter Egg Hunt,” and some everyday
items like the CHCC website and this

Jessica Starost

Another big reason to become a member is so
your voice is heard. Once you are a member
you'll be able to vote on some of the important
issues that are being dealt with close to home.
If you want even more input, you have the
opportunity to fill one of the open chairperson
spots. At that time you’ll be able to vote on
almost anything and you'll really
have a say.

Finally, one silver lining to the
“Great Recession” is that people
have re-discovered the
importance of friends, family,
and community. As we spend
more time in and around our
homes, walking down Frankfort
Ave, and enjoying the reservoir,
let us think about how Crescent
Hill is growing and how we can
help develop our neighborhood
to be even greater.

January starts the beginning of
a new year. Whether you have
been a member in the past or not,
I hope one of your new year’s
resolutions will be to join the CHCC for 2011
and have your voice heard. If you still aren’t
convinced, please come to our next meeting,
Jan. 6, 7:30 pm and see what the CHCC is all
about. Enjoy your holiday season and I look
forward to meeting you at the council meetings
in the future.

newsletter. None of this could be possible
without your membership contribution.

ToggWerks

Mike Toggweiler
ElectronicTechnician
25 Years Experience

Located In Crescent Hill

502. 895.1705
Weekdays 9-5

toggart@insightbb.com

Quality Stereo Repair
All Makes & Models

Receivers, Amplifiers
Turntables, CD Players
Tape Machines-All Formats
Speakers, Etc.

Sincerely,
Jessica Starost

Oscar’s Hardware
2 Locations to Serve YOU!!
1 FREE Key with $10 purchase

Germantown

636-3621 893-2510
1515 S. Shelby = 2628 Frankfort Ave.

Crescent Hill
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Remember when you were a kid? When you
took part in something so fun, you couldn't
wait to do it again? Well, friends, the
opportunity has come to us once again to keep
the 4th of July Old-Fashioned Picnic and the
Crescent Hill Arts and Music Festival together
as one event for 2011. The ultimate
neighborhood party will take place on Sunday,
July 3rd and Monday, July 4th. The fireworks
are back and brighter and more beautiful than
ever.

We have heavily invested volunteers from
last year who are facing some life changes this
year: moves, job changes, major family events.
This opens up opportunities for some new
blood to join in on the fun. We would love to
take the time to teach, encourage, mentor, or
work side by side with anyone who would like
to learn something new and invest in the
neighborhood in a brand new way.
Volunteering is gratifying and big events are
easy to manage in steps. It's really all about
building partnerships and the volunteers who
have done it for a while know the value of it.
Won't you partner with the community council
in seeing that 2011's event is the best one ever?
The Council has asked last years chairs to step
forward and “do it again,” so please call Jerry
Fielden at 895-2754 or email Jerry at
jgfielden@insightbb.com for more information
or contact co — chair Lorie Jacobs at
gloriebee@bellsouth.net.

Lorie Jacobs and Jerry Fielden
Co-chairs for the 2011 4th of July

LEE'S
Famous Recipe Chicken

2925 Brownsboro Road

896-4694
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: 4th of July 2011, Do It Again!

Ad Lib continued

As it happens, according to Sam Thomas in
Crescent Hill Revisited, there was a fire on the
site, in a building that pre-dated the P-D House,
sometime after 1842 and before Joseph Peterson
bought the property in 1859. Thomas’s book
says the older house was partially destroyed
and its remains may have been incorporated
when Peterson built his house in 1869. So the
basement could have been involved in the fire.
Ooh.

The board members and reporter spent a
good part of the time from dark to after
midnight sitting quietly in the darkened living
room, seeing camera flashes and hearing
equipment buzzing, various rumblings that
were later explained, and cryptic conversations
on walkie-talkies, while the investigators
moved through the house.

At night’s end, the investigators reported
picking up voices, aromas, lighting anomalies
and feelings that suggested to them that there is
a lot going on in the old mansion besides
weddings and council meetings. Elisha said, in
fact, that the house yielded more of the kind of
information they look for than any other they
have investigated.

Besides the woman in the basement and the
one at the window upstairs, the investigators
said they picked up on, among other things, a
man “behind a tree watching a woman and
smoking a cigar.” They heard voices — such as a
woman saying, “I'm sorry. I'm lost,” and a man
saying, “I want to tell you about lust.”

They picked up on names: Murray or
Murphy, Mark, Mary, Elizabeth, and Abigail.
Dee said she got an impression that somebody
whose spirit inhabits the house is pleased with
the way it is being used now, though she noted
that what’s in the house now isn’t her furniture.
She apparently didn’t say anything about the
décor.

The data gathered will go into the Ghost
Hunters Louisville database where it will be
combined with that gathered from other
buildings, and from other investigators,
perhaps one day to shed enough light on the
supernatural that skeptics will be persuaded.



1999

Bim Deitrich/Deitrich’s

Sue Gentry/United Crescent Hill
Ministries

Gene Heustis

Barb Sinai

2000

Stan Hudson

Bill Ray

Margaret Browning/Margaret’s
Consignment

Boy Scout Troop One

2001

Pam Jett

Betty Voit

Joe Winkie

Linda and Bill Ottman

Mike Mayes/Heine Brothers

Louisville Fire and Rescue,
Frankfort and Franck Station

2002

Bill Hollander

Sue Ritman

Pat Schmidt

Crescent Hill Garden Club
Tony BoomBozz

2003

Adam Schneider

Grady Clay

Jerry and Margaret Heston/
Heston Salon

Tim Coury/Porcini’s

2004

Joyce Cossavella

Michele Hundley

Barb McGee

Pete Melican

Frankfort Avenue Business
Association

Wills, Trusts, Contracts,
Accidents & Personal Injury

Se habla espariol

THIS IS AN ADVERTISEMENT
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Spirit of Crescent Hill Awards

In the fall of 1998, CHCC president Richard 2006

. . Michael Berger
Jett had a brainstorm. He recognized that the  enDunman
Council had been blessed with some Jane Emke
. . Steve Imhoff
extraordinary people, businesses and Berniece Thomas

organizations that deserved to be recognized Jody Swimmer and Rick

for their efforts on behalf of the neighborhood. Lyons/Eitness on Frankfort
These folks worked tirelessly for the CHCC for 2007

.. . Tim Allen
many years, giving selflessly of their time and  Barb Bower

talent. Richard pulled together a few of the real Melissa Mershon

” . Y . Bill Schuetze
old-timers” to form a committee to suggest Sam Thomas

potential honorees and The Spirit of Crescent = Field Flementary

Hill award was born. The recipients in 1998, 205

the first year were Victory Bisig, Nancy Joe and Suzanne Ward

. . Pat Brinson and Jerry Fielden
Owens, Joanne walker, Louise Page, and Rosie peterson-Dumesnil House

and Charlie Scott. Foundation
. Masonic Home
I hope you recognize some of these folks. First Capital Bank
When you see them out and about in the John Johnson /The Wine Rack

neighborhood, please take a moment to thank  5gg9

them for all they have done and continue to do  Jason Seiber
Cabrina Bosco

for our beloved neighborhood. Lorie Jacobs

Do you know a business, organization or Brian Butler
. .. .. . Jim Watters
individual who deserves recognition for their  jim Conti/jimmie Conti & Son

work for Crescent Hill? Please contact Joyce 2010

Cossavella at 895-2654 with your suggestions.  Kathy Schmitt

The Spirit of Crescent Hill Awards committee is Greg Smith
Janine Linder

looking for your recommendations. Kathleen Batsel
Wakefield-Reutlinger Realtors

2005

Becky Guthrie
Richard Jett
Debbie Oberhausern/Crescent Hill Library
Ray Voll

Russ Maple

Barbara Deemer/B. Deemer Gallery

Law Office of

DANIEL C. SOCHOR
Attorney at Law

a1l Need a better SAT
Community or ACT score?

cﬂllllcil Take the shortest path
Membhers to achievement
enjoya
merchant
discount card

Former Assistant

Attorney General

4350 Brownsboro Rd, Ste. 110
Louisville, KY 40207

Tel.: 502-640-2925

Fax: 502-716-5486
daniel@sochorlaw.com

| _
|\\

Straight Line Tutoring, LLC

Join Today

Alan B. Krome
Director

(502) 468-3192
1748 Frankfort Avenue
situtoring.com@gmail.com
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502 B85 . O555

THE ONLY AUTHENTIC GREEK RESTAURANT IN LOUISVILLE.

OFFERING THE BEST GYROS IN THE WORLD
NOW DOUBLE THE SIZE~DINE IN~TAKE OUT
CATERING SMALL OR LARGE PARTIES.
TUES-SAT 11-9 PM
NOW SERVING WINE AND BEER

2716 FRANKFORT AVE
WWW.ITSALLGREEKTOMELOUISVILLE.COM

Richard Rabek, DVM

CRESCENT HILL
ANIMAL HOSPITAL, PSC

2265 Frankfort Ave.
Louisville, KY 40206

(502) 893-0063

RARDVM(@aol.com
Hours by appointment

Senior health care
unlike anything
you've ever seen.

Masonic Home of Louisville has always been committed

to giving our patients and residents the best-quality care.
Now we're also offering the finest facility in the region.

This month, we’ll be opening our 196,000-sq.-ft. Sam Swope
Care Center, where we'll provide advanced services ranging
from post-operative recovery to kidney dialysis—all in

a gracious, homelike setting.

The Sam Swope Care Center is now open

Schedule a tour by calling
(502) 897-4907

MASONIC HOME OF LOUISVILLE
3701 FRANKFORT AVENUE
SAM SWOPE (502) 897-4907
CARE CENTER (866) 764-6631

m WWW. | ky.com

Masonic Home of Louisville does not discriminate against any applicant
based onrace, creed, national origin, sex, disability or affiliation.

[t's All Space To Me

by Joe Ward

Sometimes it takes the Crescent Hill
Newsletter’s intrepid reporting staff a while to
get around to writing about a new business you
might be interested in. And so it was that about
the time you were reading here about Conez
and Coneyz, the gourmet hotdog shop, it was
going out of business.

So this is to get out ahead on the takeover of
that space by It's All Greek to Me, which once
was a takeout place in the old Wine Rack spot
next door.

"Our customers have requested more space for
the dining area, and this expansion allows us to
accommodate that demand with little renovation,
and without leaving Frankfort Avenue," said
Maria Bell, Owner and Chef of It's All Greek To
Me. "Next, we will focus on obtaining a beer and
wine license, which is another big desire our
customers have expressed.”

Maria’s eatery is situated at 2716 Frankfort
Ave., where she opened in July, 2009. The menu
features authentic Greek dishes made fresh daily
including stuffed grape leaves, spinach cheese
pie, hummus, gyros, salads, and baklava.

By expanding to the east, she adds 750 square
feet of dining space. She opened the new space
in November with free tastings and belly
dancers, and a new dinner menu.

Become Involved
by Pat Brinson

Do you love art? Enjoy going to art and music
festivals? Do you want to be connected with
more neighbors while enhancing your resumé,
using your social, computer, creative, leadership
or organizing skills? You can do all of this and
more by joining the Crescent Hill Art and Music
Festival Team. We're gearing up for the 2011
Art and Music Festival and would love to
involve more of you. The event will be Sunday,
July 3 and Monday, July 4 and we’re hoping to
meet more of you—there are many tasks that
don’t even involve being here in July. For more
information, please contact Pat Brinson
pbrinson@insightbb.com or 895-2754.
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Kudos

by Pat Brinson

The Kentucky Festival and Event Association
(KFEA) provides assistance and an opportunity to
network for organizations that produce festivals in
the state. Each year KFEA gives awards to the best

festival designs. This year Crescent Hill won three Tf;s{;i:so ARTISTS
awards in the events-with-a-budget-under-$50,000.00 PLUS sum:i::m:‘
Category: FIREWORK s:
First place for CHAMEF postcard

designed by Dee Allen

Second place for the Old-fashioned 4th of July

poster designed by Steve Eilers Dee 4,
en’

First place for the t-shirt designed by Steve Eilers
and Greg Smith.

Congratulations!

If you are interested in becoming involved or want
to learn how festivals work, consider volunteering
for the Crescent Hill Old Fashioned 4th of July or the Crescent Hill Art and Music Festival. In
addition, KFEA will offer a one day regional conference some time this year. The fee will cover the
meal and will be nominal —and anyone may attend without joining the organization. Visit the
website www.kfea.com for more information.

Pilcher Realty Stephanie R. Miller,
939-6902 Principal Broker

Crescent Hill/St. Matthews
3413 Ingle Ave

You CAN afford to live in Area 3!
3 bedroom home sitting on the line between these two great
neighborhoods with easy access to everything including
several schools and major bus routes. Eat-in kitchen. Fenced
yard with patio. Large full basement. Breezeway to garage.

19 Rio Vista Dr

Indian Hills' Best Kept Secret - Close to everything
but tucked away in the Country Club section.

Well maintained traditional brick walkout on secluded .7 acre
wooded lot. 4 Br, 3 BA, 2 fireplaces, den and family room. Freshly
painted interior and newly refinished hdwd flrs. Brick patio and
octagonal deck on lower level directly off family room.
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A Popular Crescent Hill
Classic Is Coming Back

Sam Thomas is pleased to announce the
pending publication of Crescent Hill: Its History
and Resurgence in 2011. The hardbound book
will be a larger, revised, updated, and completely
redesigned edition of Crescent Hill Revisited, first
published in 1987 and long out of print.

The basis of the narrative remains the oral
histories of those who grew up in Crescent Hill
and were young when the neighborhood was
just emerging. Almost all their voices are now
silent, but their stories live on. The book also
contains their photographs as well as many new
ones, maps and plats and newspaper accounts
that document how Crescent Hill came into being.

Once just a mule car and railroad suburb of
Louisville, in recent years Crescent Hill has
become a significant neighborhood tied to the
upswing in the fortunes of Frankfort Avenue.
This is a street by street study in new urbanism
as it was occurring.

Watch for updates.

Providing fair trade for
artisans in the developing
world since 1990.

A Not-for-Profit Craft Store

2722 frankfort Avenue
Louisville, KY 40206
(502) 897-7319

Mon - Sat 10 am - 6 pm

Specializing in home additions, remodeling,
custom homes, analysis and design.

Design.
Build.
suloing & ll remoneunc  Excellence.

583-7252 « www.bentyler.com

Weisser Yard Sale and
Block Party

by Joyce Cossavella

The neighbors got
together for a morning Yard
Sale and an evening Block
Party in September. Leland
McCoy is the newest |
resident on the street, born
this year. Jane, his next door
neighbor and good
babysitter, has lived on
Weisser since August 194

Once Winter hits, except for walking the
many dogs that live on the street, the neighbors
normally hibernate. We will get together again
in the Spring.

3 Leland McCoy and Jane

moderng
famil
DENTISTRY

we /ove your smile!

Personalized Dental Care
For Your Family

New Patients, Emergencies,
Adults and Kids Welcome!

3210 Frankfort Ave  896-4532

POWELL HARDWOOD
FLOGRING!

The source for all of your

hardwood flooring needs.

From installation and dust-free
refinishing to custom made
medallions, we can do it all.

Gallfitodayjforfajfreefestimate)
50216 45%7:3/7,9
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The Grand Old Lady of the
Neighborhood Needs Help

You've seen her in the spring hosting
weddings. You've sat in her yard and watched
the fireworks on the 4th of July. Maybe you've
even visited her during the holidays. Well, all
that entertaining isn't easy at 140 years old.

Yes, the Peterson-Dumesnil House is 140
years old. We want to help our grand old house
continue as the centerpiece of Crescent Hill, but
this requires constant care and upkeep. Please
help us with your tax deductible donations.
They stay in the community where they can
make a difference for Crescent Hill. Please mail
your donation to: P-D House

301 S. Peterson Ave.
Louisville KY 40206

A Tremendous Thanks

by Frances Hammers

A little note to give BIG thanks to the six
couples whose homes were part of the Peterson-
Dumesnil House Candlelight Tour on December
4,2010. They are Amy and J.R. Streeter, Kelly
and Jason Underwood, Charles Cash and Debra
Richards, Irene and Dick Ward, Laura and
Linus Schuhmann, and Becky Norris and
Michael Darif.

In addition, I appreciate every minute and
every hour that all the volunteers gave to make
this tour a smashing success. It was my
pleasure to work with each and every one of
you. So another BIG thanks!

The board members of the Peterson-Dumesnil
House Foundation send best wishes to All for a
Happy New Year.

Drop in. Relax. Recharge.

100% FairTrade
100% Organic

100%Shade Grown
100% Louisville

HEINEBROSCOFFEE.COM

$ N
M
€ UL

PETERSON-DUMESNIL

HOUSE

YOUR PARTY WILL MAKE HISTORY!

Ty rds ¢

=Y

CATERING

www.petersondumesnil.org 502.895-7975

Publisher’s Weekly’s 2009
National Bookseller of the Year

“We need books, and books are
best browsed in the energetic _ \{
peace of a small store.” ‘

—Jeanette Winterson

CARMICHALS
BOOKSTORE

1295 Bardstown Road * 456-6950
2720 Frankfort Avenue * 896-6950

Louisville’s Oldest Independent Bookstore
Online at carmichaelsbookstore.com

(rescent ill Freshgterian ( hurch

Pastor Jane Larsen-Wigger
www.crescenthill.org
142 Crescent Ave.
Louisville KY 40206
(502)893-5381

s
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* Wines of the World * Specialty Beers ®

* Cheeses ® Spirits ® Tastings ®

! ' 2632 Frankfort Ave., Louisville, KY 40206

502.721.9148 | john@wineshoplouisville.com
www.wineshoplouisville.com

Mon-Thurs 10am-9pm | Fri & Sat 10am-10pm
Sunday lpm-5pm

Candyjacks ___

Accepting quality furniture consignments
Buying estates large and small

3300 Frankfort Avenue
Louisville, KY 40206
candyjacks33o00@insightbb.com

Mon-Sat 10-5
502.618.3339

www.fatfridoyhop.org

Historic Frankfort Avenue will host a F.A.T.
Friday Trolley Hop on Friday, January 28th and
on Friday, February 25th, from 6 pm to 10 pm
each night. The F. A.T. Friday Trolley Hop, on
the final Friday of each month, provides FREE
parking and transportation to participating shops,
restaurants and galleries along the corridor of
Frankfort, Mellwood and Story avenues.
Transportation is provided by TARC.

For more information about specific FA.T.
Friday events, the trolley schedule, and the

Yolare Ristorante

2300 Frankfort Ave
Louisville, KY 40206
(502) 894-4446

participating businesses, please visit
www.fatfridayhop.org.

Here is your chance to become
active in the Crescent Hill Community
Council, we need a Vice President.
Contact President Tim Allen for details

Fax: (502) 894-8041 i - - timallenmd@gmail.com.
43 -~ (] 1
e Be a Fireworks Fund
X' DEd I'IIEWOIKS runder
'\ J
« A 423\ ¢ The Crescent Hill Community Council has once again committed  Complete the attached
’.{’\'{o.. x| %% todelivering fireworks for the Old-Fashioned 4th of July in 20m. ~ €ouPo™ o ithc:
* This event is very important to our community. If you would like

to help us offset the costs of the fireworks, please make your
tax deductible contribution to the Crescent Hill Forum.

Crescent Hill Community Council
Old-Fashioned 4th of July

301 South Peterson Avenue
Louisville, KY 40206

e

2

3R Phone
=5~ Email

10




CRESCENT HILL NEWSLETTER JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2011

Clifton Center Appoints

New Executive Director
by Ali Shaw

John Harris, the new
Executive Director of the
Clifton Center, has a 20
year background in arts
and nonprofit
management. Most
recently, he served as the
Executive Director of
Cityfolk, a Dayton, Ohio
based organization that
presents roots, jazz and
world music and
organizes the Cityfolk
Festival, which is the largest festival of the
traditional arts in the region. Harris moved to
Louisville last April when his wife, Natalie, was
hired as the Executive director of the Coalition
for the Homeless.

John is only the second person to hold the
position of Executive Director of the Clifton
Center, following the recent retirement of
Cindy Adelberg, who had led the organization
since its founding in 1995.

“We carefully reviewed over 90 candidates
for this position,” says Mark Carroll, Chairman
of the Clifton Center’s Board of Directors. “John
has great credentials, and when we heard his
vision for the Clifton Center, it made him the
obvious choice. We are confident that under
John'’s leadership, the Center will become one of
the region's premier presenters of music and
fine arts.”

A native of Lexington, Kentucky, Harris
studied at the North Carolina School of the
Arts, the New England Conservatory of Music,
and the University of Cincinnati College-
Conservatory of Music before beginning his
career as a performer with ensembles including
La Orquesta Sinfonica del Estado de Mexico
and several American orchestras. As an
administrator, he has served on the staffs of the
Cincinnati Art Museum, the Oregon Symphony,
the Oregon Food Bank and Appalshop, in
Eastern Kentucky.

John Harris

4 )

L imbwalker

Tree Service, Inc.

Fu”g Insured Loca”g Owned
Certified Arborists

MR,
WEMBES (0(

S

5555555 2 Voice OF TREE CARE

The first and only
TCIA accredited tree service in Kentucky.

www.limbwalkertree.com

- (502) 634-0400 |

Kate Keith

Licensed Massage Therapist

101 Crescent Ave o 812.989.9789

15% off

mention this ad

South Bayly Boutique

Hand-crafted art, gifts, paintings, jewelry and much more!l

107 S. Bayly Avenue (502) 893-1939
Open Wednesday - Saturday 11am - 5pm

Bistro Le Relais

Prix Fixe
A Four Course Chef's Choice Prix Fixe Dinner

Tuesday through Thursday evenings
$32.50

Open for Dinner 5:30 p.m.
Tuesday — Sunday
Reservations 451-9020
www lerelaisrestaurant.com

Please call to 457-9020 to see which
selection we are serving for the week!
**Wine selection subject to change*™*
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United Crescent Hill Ministries and You
Strengthening the Partnership
by Lori Jacobs

UCHM would like to express thanks to the business community (especially Frankfort Avenue
Business Association), church families and surrounding neighborhoods for a successful 2010 Santa
Sprint and Stroll. The Santa Sprint and Stroll is UCHM's largest fundraiser. It is always a big
production and we were especially grateful to this year's sponsors who supported the event. Whether
you gave $50 or $3500, or supported us in-kind, we are grateful not only for the sponsorship, but the
relationship behind your support. We are especially proud that the Crescent Hill Community
Council saw fit to sponsor the 2010 Santa Sprint and Stroll by donating $1000. CHCC has also
pledged to do the same for 2011. We are so blessed to have had such dedicated sponsors.

We also had a wonderful time meeting neighbors at the special shopping night at Just Creations.
Thanks to Joan and her crew for a festive evening, loved the vibe.

Please go to www.uchmlouky.org to see how we provide opportunities to try and help folks
struggling to get on their feet. One such opportunity is coming Thursday, February 17. The
Housing Partnership will be at the center to talk about finances, housing available in the area,
foreclosures and other timely topics. The neighborhoods that UCHM serves are all invited to come
and learn something new. Another plan to make UCHM more of a presence in the community is the
Frankfort Avenue Trolley Hop. UCHM has been accepted as a stop on the route and the staff is
looking forward to offering folks interesting activities and something yummy from the commercial
kitchen. Please join us. If you have ideas or a talent to share that you think would be a great reason
to stop on the Hop, please let us know.

You can keep up with UCHM's activities by visiting our Facebook page or our website, or just
give us a call. We are always proud to share our plans in better service to our community. You can
contact us at 893-0346 or look us up on the web, www.uchmlouky.org.

”ﬁ’ §1. Jose P! 5.4 (@) et
(«Lffﬂh't’h's ftome i k- S .
St. Joseph Children’s Home extends a warm V!
welcome to Pam Cotton, our new Executive Director
as of December first. Please help us welcome Pam.
St. Joe’s had volunteers swarming across campus
these last few months: painting, shelf building, attic
organizing. Our Christmas and Halloween parties
were a great success, as were the weekly game GRESCENT HILL
nights: all hosted by volunteer groups. Volunteers TRADING CO0.

also help staff the Bargain Barn, spend time with the ﬁ &
children, and work as tutors. If you or your ég
organization want to get involved call Jennifer Bock,
at 893-0241, jenniferb@sjkids.org.

Foster Care and Adoption pre-service training

Michael Patrick Mernagh

CRESCENT HILL TRADING COMPANY EEGIopR:{* X - T¢T¢ )<}
StudioMPM@insightbb.con

classes begin Tues, ]an 11, 6-9:30 pm. Contact Lisa Your place for Urban Treasures )
. . 2720 Frankfort Avenue www.StudioMPM.com
Barber-Atwell lisab@sjkids.org, 893-0241 x208 (behind Carmichael’s bookstore)

Informational Luncheon and Tour Jan 19, 11:30-1 896-6110

pm. Contact Sally Walko sallyw@sjkids.org 893-
02141 x281
162nd Annual Orphans Picnic Aug 13, 2011.
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LOUISVILLE FREE PUBLIC

ALLIBRARY

http://www.lfpl.org/branches/crescent-hill.htm

»

et

ADULT PROGRAMS

Computer Classes - Internet Basics: Tues, Jan 4, 18, Feb
1,15. 9 am. Email Basics: Tues, Jan 11, Feb 8, 9 am.
Introduction to Library Databases: Tues, Jan 25, Feb 22,
9 am. Call 574-1793 to Register. Use Frankfort Avenue
entrance —Please Knock.

Empowerment Over Pain: Arleen Carr, M.Ed. will talk
about the mind-body connection as related to overcoming
pain or fatigue. Jan 4, 2 pm.

Talking Book Discussion Group: Call for title. Thurs,
Jan 6 and Feb 3, 7 pm.

Book Discussion: Flatland by Edwin Abbott. Sat, Jan 8, 11 am.
Family Genealogy: Betty Stokes discusses exploring
family genealogy. Ancestry.com: Jan 13, 7 pm. Creating
a Genealogical Blog: Jan 20, 7 pm. Publishing Your
Family Stories and Genealogy: Jan 27, 7 pm.

Planning Your Life as You Age: Shari Polur, ].D,,
discusses four areas to consider to stay independent,
healthy, and organized as you age. Jan 18, 2 pm.

Paying for College 101: Candice Johnson of Kentucky
Higher Education Assistance Authority discusses the all-
important question of paying for college. Jan 18, 7 pm.
Crooks: Don’t Let Them Scam You: Shannon Gadd of
ElderServe, Inc. discusses how to avoid common scams
that target seniors.. Jan 24, 7 pm and Feb 1, 2 pm.

Great Decisions 2011: A group discussion on many of
today’s most urgent foreign policy issues including US
national security, rebuilding of Haiti, and responding to
the financial crisis. Sponsored by the Foreign Policy
Association to engage citizens in learning about the
world. Plan to attend all eight sessions. Call 574-1793 to
register. Tuesdays, 7 pm., Feb 1-March 22.

Book Discussion: Beloved by Toni Morrison. Sat, Feb 12, 11 am.
A Pause for Your Paws —Self-Care For Your Feet: Karen
Barth discusses how to give your feet a Valentine treat.
Feb 15, 2 pm.

Kentucky Author Forum Presents David Plouffe: A
video showing David Plouffe, political strategist and
author of The Audacity to Win being interviewed by
Richard Wolffe, from MSNBC. Feb 28, 7 pm.

TEEN PROGRAMS

ACT Strategies & Tips/Learning Express Library/Paying
for College: This session concentrates on making the best
choices on the exam and techniques to reduce test anxiety.
Candice Johnson of the KHEAA will discuss paying for
college at the beginning of the class. Sign up required.
Jan 29, 10:15 am - 12:30 pm.

CHILDREN’S PROGRAMS
Pajama Party: Old Man Winter visits the library. Join us
for stories, sip hot chocolate, and create snowy art.
Pajamas optional. Sat, Jan 22, 11 am.
Fannie's Dream Puppet Show: Enjoy variations on the
Cinderella tale. Best for ages 5-10. Mon, Feb 14, 2:30 pm.
Fancy Nancy Tea Party: Dress up and join us for some
fancy fun. Ages 4-8. Limit 30. Sign up required. Sat, Feb
18, 2 pm.
Baby Storytime for Walkers: Mondays, 10:15 am.
Toddler Storytime: Wednesdays, 10:15 am.
Preschool Storytime: Wednesdays, 11:15 am.

Ballou’'s Rent-All Inc.

“Helping Louisville Entertain Since 1959"

3230 Frankfort Avenue
895-5421

Monday - Friday - 8am till 5:30pm

Saturday - 8am till Noon

Pilates  Personal Training  Flexible Memberships

fOUR
FRIENDLY
NEIGHBORHO0D
(LUB

Celebrating 14 Years in Crescent Hill!
2126 Frankfort Ave. ¢ 895.4321

www.fitnessonfrankfort.com
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Lisa Tyler is
Living & Selling in
Crescent Hill
271-5152

9207 Norton Commons REDUCED $550,000
One of the largest lots in Norton Commons

1412 Northwind Road -Indian Hills- REDUCED-$375,000
Nature surrounds you on this 1.39 acre lot- needs updating

317 Old Zorn-Crescent Hill-almost 1 acre-REDUCED-$475,000
New England style farmhouse w/ beautiful gourmet kitchen

K ENT U C K Y

SELECT

P R OPEIRTTIES

N

[ _

Gregory Backpacks
Eagle Creek Luggage
Chaco Sandals
Mountain Hardwear Sleeping Bags
Patagonia Rainwear
Yakima Roof Racks
Vasque Hiking Boots
(and lots of great clothing too!)

Juaasa.m/amAsmoI/moo‘qquooqloqqﬁ;au‘mmm I10 SU’H]I{JUQDSQJD‘M{Y\A{\

9330 Frankfort Avenue
(502)893-5746

HIGHLANDS [ _ATIN SCHOOL

CLassicAL CHRISTIAN EDucATION FOR K-12

IN THE TorP 1% OF SCHOOLS
ACROSS THE NATION
Four YEARS IN A Row*

CALL TO SCHEDULE A TOUR

2800 Frankfort Ave.
Louisville, KY 40206

ThelLatinSchool.org
502-895-5333

*Based on ITBS Standardized Test Scores http://www.thelatinschool.org

Museum Events

1839 Frankfort Avenue
Louisville, KY 40206
www.aph.org/museum

4p

American Printing House
for the Blind, Inc.

A Birthday Celebration for Mary Ingalls,
National Braille Literacy Awareness Month,
Sat, Jan 8. 10 am-noon. Mary Ingalls, the older
sister of celebrated author Laura Ingalls Wilder,
was left blind after scarlet fever when she was
fourteen. As a teen, Laura was her sister’s
“eyes,” describing everything she saw around
her. Come to the Museum to explore the
sounds and smells, the textures and tastes, of
Mary’s world. Sing along with some of Pa’s
fiddle tunes, weave a beaded bracelet, and
have some birthday cake made from Ma’s
recipe. Come in costume and participate in our
Ingalls Family Look-Alike Contest. Free to the
public, but space is limited, so registration is
required. Call 899-2213 to register. For all ages.
The Integration of the School for the Blind,
National Black History Month, Sat, Feb 26, 10
am- noon. The Colored Department was
established in 1884 and housed in its own
building about a quarter mile from KSB. The
school remained divided into white and
“colored” departments until the 1950s.
Considered a progressive social reform at the
time, the Colored Department nonetheless
promoted racism among those least equipped
to understand it. In the seventy-five years of its
existence, the school sheltered dedicated
teachers, both black and white, and students
who went on to successful lives and careers.
Free to the public, but space is limited, so
registration is required. Call 899-2213 to
register. Best for older teens and adults.

WwMB
S
> BLACKBURN « DAVIS, Inc. »
Since < 1914
N4
AIR CONDITIONING
2222 FRANKFORT AVENUE

PHONE 893-5524

Bob Franzman
PHONE 423-7374

Daniel Payton
PHONE 241-0514
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Clifton Center

January 2011

Regular Meetings

Major Pilates, Every Tuesday, 6 pm. Stott
Pilates certified instructor Beth Major leads mat
pilates classes every Tuesday night. Email:
majorpilates@gmail.com

Beckham Bird Club, 2nd Tuesdays, 7-9 pm.
Programs are varied and include lectures,
discussions, panels, slides, movies and the
many phases of ornithological study.
www.beckhambirdclub.org

Green Convene Meeting, 2nd Tuesdays, 7:30-9
pm. This it the monthly community meeting of
Louisville's Coalition for sustainable policy and
practice - connecting people and policy to make
Louisville more livable. For Information:
www.greenconvene.org

Sierra Club Meeting, 3rd Tuesdays, 7-9 pm.
This group always enjoys a great speaker and
lively discussion on ways to improve and enjoy
our environment. Visitors are welcome. For
more information: www.louisville.sierraclub.com
January Events

The 3rd Annual Derby City Film Festival
Louisville's Largest International Independent
Film Festival of All Genres. Feb 18-20. Times
and schedule announced Jan 1. Contact: Kris
Rommel, 502-618-3192 derbycityfilmfest.com,
Tickets on sale Jan 1 and available at the box
office during the festival.

i 150% APY our GOLD (hecking Account is one GOLDEN opporfunity!

FIRST .. .
cemu, VIS our Crescent Hill Branch
BANK TOMMY THOMAS

OF BRANCH MANAGER

KENTUCKY
A Kentucky bank with local roots.

2862 FRANKFORT AVENUE

502.894.2380
FOR PERSONAL ACCOUNTS & NON-PROFITS

www fchok.com

*1,000 minimum daily balance required to obtain APY; APY accurate as of 05/13/10, subject to change; $10.00 monthly service charge
if daily balance drops below minimum balance requirement; fees may reduce earnings on account. =Y

eveNINg Service
with a smule.

Announcing special
Saturday evening services.
For a personal, neighborhood
pick-me-up, join us Saturdays

at 5:30p.M. for Eucharist, followed
by cheese, wine, and conversation

in St. Mark’s parlor.
Sunday services are at 8:00 and 10:00 4. 1.

St. Mark’s Episcopal Church
2822 Frankfort Avenue
895.2429 | www.stmiky.org

simply st. mark’s

GRIFFITHS’ VIOLIN SHOP

BARRY J. GRIFFITHS

FINE VIOLINS, VIOLAS, CELLOS AND BOwS

EMAIL: BGRIFFI1 @INSIGHTBB.COM

B. DEEMER
GALLERY

Brenda Deemer

k AN 2650 Frankfort Avenue
N Louisville, KY 40206

VIOLIN MAKER
DEALER AND RESTORER
(502) 896-6687
FAX (502) 896-2844

2308 RALEIGH LANE | - \u g BOEEMER.COM

LOUISVILLE, KY 40206

PHONE: (502) 409-9142 \{

Consignment & Collectibles

2700 Frankfort Avenue

Louisville, Kentucky 40206
(502) 896.4706 Mon-Sat 10-6

X
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COMMUNITY
COUNCIL

301 S. PETERSON AVE.
LOUSIVILLE, KY 40206

Next CHCC Meetings:
Thurs, Jan 6 and Feb 3 at the

Peterson-Dumesnil House
301 S. Peterson Ave.

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. Postage
PAID
Louisville KY
Permit No. 1418

From Councilwoman Tina Ward-Pugh!

Below you’ll find some upcoming events and activities in the
District for you and your family. To sign up for our weekly No. 9
eNews, email kyle.ethridge@louisvilleky.gov or call 574-1109.

Happy Holidays!

Mark your calendars and check out my updated BLOG for a full listing of
9th District events at htips./district9news.wordpress.com.

e January 1: Happy New Year’s Day! Looking forward to a great new year and many new
projects and partnerships! Metro Offices are Closed. The collection of all garbage, yard
waste, and recycling is delayed by one day.

e January 18: Martin Luther King Jr. Day - Metro Offices are Closed. Collection of all
garbage, yard waste, and recycling is delayed by one day.

e January 28: F.A.T. Friday Trolley Hop from 6:00 pm - 10:30 pm along Frankfort Avenue,
Mellwood and Story Avenues. For more information please visit www.fatfridayhop.org.
Upcoming Dates: February 25 and March 25.

e February 3: Crescent Hill Community Council Meeting at 7:30 pm, Peterson-Dumesnil
House, 201 S Peterson Avenue.

e February 12: Edison Birthday Party at the Thomas Edison House, 729 E Washington
Street from 10:00 am—4:00 pm. FREE and open to the public. For more information
visit www.edisonhouse.org.

Councilwoman Tina Ward-Pugh
502.574.1109 office
tina.ward-pugh@louisvilleky.gov

https://district9news.wordpress.com






